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Executive Summary

Transportation  Committee Item: 2007-217 
Meeting date: June 11, 2007  

 
ADVISORY INFORMATION 

Date: June 5, 2007 
Subject: Ratification of Declaration of Emergency to Extend Contracts with 

Senior Community Services 
District(s), Member(s):  District 3 Mary Hill-Smith 

Policy/Legal Reference: Council Policy 3-3 Expenditures 
Council Policy 3-4-3 and Procedure 3-4-3a 
Transportation Policy Plan 6a: Transit Service Options 

Staff Prepared/Presented: Arlene McCarthy, Director MTS (651)602-1754 
Gerri Sutton, Asst. Dir. Contracted Transit Services (651)602-1672 
John Harper, Supervisor Contracted Transit Services (651)602-1664 
Jody Jacoby, Project Administrator (651)602-1709 
Chris Gran, Director of Purchasing – Metro Transit (612)349-5060 

Division/Department: Metropolitan Transportation Services (MTS) 

Proposed Action/Motion 
That the Metropolitan Council ratify the attached Justification for and Declaration of Emergency for 
amendments to contract numbers C- 97-67 and SG-02-053 between the Metropolitan Council and Senior 
Community Services.   
  

Issue(s) 
• Contracts C-97-67 and SG-02-053 expire on June 30, 2007.   
• The Council’s decision to award the replacement contract, 07P042, to Midwest Paratransit Services is 

under protest by Senior Community Services (SCS). 
• The Council must assure continuity of transit services until the situation has been resolved and a new 

contract awarded. 
 
Overview and Funding  
SCS provides service in Minnetonka, Deephaven, Shorewood, Tonka Bay, Excelsior, Greenwood, Mound and 
Spring Park under agreements C-97-67 and SG-02-053 with the Council.  The service was redesigned and 
melded into one service contract titled “The Minnetonka Area Dial a Ride Transit Service”.  An RFP was issued 
in April 2007 for services to be provided under a single contract with the Council.  The RFP and evaluation 
process resulted in a panel recommendation to award the contract to Midwest Paratransit Services, Inc. effective 
July 1, 2007.  The recommendation was approved by the Transportation Committee on May 14 and the Council 
on May 23, 2007.   
 
Subsequently, and in compliance with the Council’s protest procedures, SCS issued a request to the Regional 
Administrator for a panel review of the process.  A Protest Evaluation Panel has been convened and will make a 
recommendation to the Council.  It is expected that the Transportation Committee will consider and act on the 
Protest Evaluation Panel’s recommendation on July 9 with final same week action by the Council on July 11, 
2007. 
 
The two contracts expire on June 30, 2007.  To give the Protest Evaluation Panel adequate time to investigate 
and develop a recommendation, the current contracts need to be extended for two months.  SCS requested 
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authorization for contract extensions no later than June 6 to assure continuity of the service. The Council has 
delegated authority to the Regional Administrator to declare emergencies on behalf of the Council when the 
health, safety or welfare of the public is compromised or potentially compromised and immediate action is 
required.  Sufficient funding is available in the current agreements and the Council’s 2007 operating budget for 
the two additional months of service. 
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